
DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

September 19, 2011

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their September 19th, 2011 meeting with the
following present: John Richards -President, Jerome Buening, Rick Nobbe and Bridgett Weber–
Auditor

  The September 6th 2011 meeting minutes were approved as read.

  Payroll and Accounts payable claims were approved as presented.

  Mark Mohr – Highway Superintendent reported that paving projects are continuing to move
forward.  Mr. Mohr reported that the agreement from INDOT has not been received for Bridge
#19; but did receive information that the 20% match is going to be closer to $107,000.00 and not
$214,000.00.

  Kelly Belt – Community Church of Greensburg requested the use of the Courthouse
grounds for October 29th for the Trunk or Treat event again this year.  Ms. Belt will provide proof
of insurance to the Auditor’s Office prior to the event.  Commissioners agreed to allow the use
for the event.

  Walter Moore – requested an update of the progress of getting County Road 450 East into
service.  After discussion with Ms. Polanski, Mr. Mohr and Commissioners, the work will be
considered in different phases as funding allows. 

Mr. Buening moved to sign Ordinance 2011-4(Ordinance authorizing a fee for real
property endorsements), Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

  Mr. Nobbe moved to keep current Commissioner Districts as lay out from previous census, Mr.
Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

With nothing further to come before the Commissioners, Mr. Buening moved to recess
Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.
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